
St. Andrew’s Signpost 
120 E. Woodin Avenue, Chelan, Washington  98816 

Phone: (509) 682-2851    
Email: StAndrewsChelan@gmail.com 

 

Tony Green—Vicar  

Linda Cox—Bishop’s Warden 

Bob Beeson—People’s Warden 

July 2024 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1 

6:30am AA 

2 

6:30 am AA 
7:00pm Spanish AA 

3 

6:30am AA 
9:00am HDCA  

4 

6:30am AA 
Noon Ladies AA 
7:00pm Spanish AA  

5 

6:30am AA 

6 

7:00am AA 
7:00pm Spanish AA 

7 

10:00am Eucharist 

8 

6:30am AA 
10:00am Bach Fest   
    Courtyard Concert 

8 

6:30 am AA 
7:00pm Spanish AA 

10 

6:30am AA 
10:00am Bach Fest   
    Courtyard Concert 
 

11 

6:30am AA 
Noon Ladies AA 
7:00pm Spanish AA  

12 

6:30am AA 
10:00am Bach Fest   
               Sip & Stroll 

13 

7:00am AA 
7:00pm Spanish AA 
7:30pm Riverwalk   
 Pavilion - Bach Fest 
       ECW Cookie Sale  

14 

10:00am Eucharist 

15 

6:30am AA 

16 

6:30 am AA 
7:00pm Spanish AA 

17 

6:30am AA 
 

18 

6:30am AA 
Noon Ladies AA 
3:00pm Bishop’s 
Committee  
7:00pm Spanish AA  

19 

6:30am AA 

20 

7:00am AA 
7:00pm Spanish AA 

21 

10:00am Eucharist 

22 

6:30am AA 

23 

6:30 am AA 
7:00pm Spanish AA 

24 

6:30am AA 
 

25 

6:30am AA 
Noon Ladies AA 
7:00pm Spanish AA  

26 

6:30am AA 

27 

7:00am AA 
5:00pm Ladies AA 
Birthday Mtng 
7:00pm Spanish AA 

28 

10:00am Eucharist 

29 

6:30am AA 

30 

6:30 am AA 
7:00pm Spanish AA 

31 

6:30am AA 
 

   

New Prayer Books 

New Prayer books were given by David and Betty Pettit  
in memory of Betty’s mother, Edith M. “Sunny” Ashmun.  

2024 



July Vicar’s Vagaries 

 

Ecclesiastes 1:9 
9 What has been is what will be, 
    and what has been done is what will be done; 
    there is nothing new under the sun. 

 
     Spiraling toward the elections, we are being 
bombarded with the perennial question,  

     “Are you better off than you were 4 years ago?” 

     Truth be told, many of us will think not. But many of us will be prone to assign the failures 
of the last four years. to our political opponents, their lackeys, or their targets, some of us  
will recognize the folly of such questions for its meaninglessness and deception. 

     The perils of the last four years. have been due to, (among other things,) demagogues, 
natural forces, global economics, mass violence, or a dreadful lack of imagination on the 
part of some of our public leadership, whether elected, in civil service, or in commercial  
enterprise. Still, some of the shortcomings of the past four years can be ascribed to our 
own lack of vigilance, imagination, or accountability. 

     Too many among us will ascribe to the notion that if we have not prospered to the  
degree that we thought we should, then no one should enjoy prosperity or well-being  
–  nobody should get a boost up. 

     Being neighbors, citizens, family members, or business people are not the tasks that   
keep us from our spiritual journeys. To the contrary, these are the tasks that cry out for our 
example and sacrifice as fellow believers “on the way.” 

     It is quite easy to observe how our worldly situations pull against our aspirations to bring 
about a more “Godly,” (or more “God-friendly,”) community environment.  

     Parents should raise their kids better. The war on drugs should be won. Ordinary people 
should feel safe on the street. And draft beer should be $0.35 a glass again. 

     Parents need mentors. Their own parents are sometimes far away or estranged. Pray 
that your own kids can connect with older neighbors or peers who can listen. Be the older 
neighbor who says, “Hello.” 

     Toss the extra “Oxy” still in your dresser from your last oral surgery you are keeping  
-- “Just in case.” (Baby steps.) 

     Take back your streets. Walk when you’re able. 

     $0.35 beer? Good luck. (I won’t do without my $3.00 Coke Zero at the Restaurant.) 

     Be the change. 



Summer Lunch Program for Kids 

Reminders 

Opportunities to Serve. Are you looking for a way to connect and serve? Please take a look 

at the sign up sheet in the Fellowship Hall. There are many opportunities available. 
 

Prayer List. Please help us keep our Prayer List up-to-date.  Let us know if there are names 

that need to be added to or removed from the list. We want to keep those in need in our 

prayers and we always love to hear how God answers prayers. 

Take a few moments to stop by the Lake Chelan 

Public Library. Some of our historical pictures are on 

display in the computer room.  The Chelan Public 

Library is located at 216 N. Emerson Street. Their 

hours are Mondays, Tuesdays, and Thursdays from 

10:00-6:00.  Wednesdays from 11:00-6:00,   Fridays 

from 10:00-5:00, and Saturday from 10:00-2:00. 

History On Display 



Lake Chelan Food Bank News 

The groundbreaking celebration for the foodbank addition was June 5th 

Familiar Faces 

Chelan Lions Club Awards Ceremony!  

The Lake Chelan Lions Club recently held their annual Recognition and Awards Luncheon                
at the Manson Parks and Recreation Building in Manson, WA.  It was a wonderful event celebrating 
the outstanding contributions of some very special members!  

In Honor of the Flag Award: Bob Beason was honored for his meticulous care of our nation's flag, 
ensuring it's raised and lowered with respect throughout the year. Bob, thank you for keeping our 
flag flying proudly!  

Sight and Hearing Award: Donna Bagby was recognized for her exceptional service in recycling 
glasses. These glasses are then distributed to people in need all over the world, thanks to Donna's 
efforts! 



Lake Chelan 43rd Annual Bach Fest 
July 7 – July 13, 2024  

From our humble beginnings of a few musicians getting together to sing and play classical 

music, Bach Fest has grown to over 100 musicians and 23 events in ten days of performances,    

bringing our audiences world class music from Bach and the classics to Pops in the Park. 

There’s something for everyone! 

• Sip a glass of fine Chelan wine at the winery concerts. 

• Skip lunch and take in a noon concert. 

• Bring your kids to interactive programs for children. 

• Sip and Stroll to the music of our musicians. 

• Enjoy the pops concert at the Riverwalk Park Pavilion. 
 

All events are FREE! 

Donations gratefully accepted. 
 

For a full schedule and more information go to: 

https://www.bachfest.org 

Schedule of Events 
Fri., July 5th at 7:30 pm,  Riverwalk Park 

The Profits (music from the 60’s-90’s) 

 

Sat., July 6th at 7:30 pm,  Chamber of Commerce 

Flamenco Dance Music 

 

Sun., July 7th at 3:00 pm,  Chelan United Methodist 

Young Musician Concert 

 

Sun., July 7th at 7:30 pm,  Chamber of Commerce 

Artists in Residence Concert 

 

Mon., July 8th at 10:00 am,  St. Andrew’s  Episcopal 

Courtyard Concert 

 

Mon., July 8th at Noon,  Riverwalk Picnic Shelter  

Noon Concert 

 

Tues., July 9th at 10:30 am,  Chelan Public Library 

Children’s Program 

 

Tues., July 9th at Noon,  Chelan Lutheran Church  

Noon Concert 

 

Wed., July 10th at 10:00 am,  St. Andrew’s  Episcopal 

Courtyard Concert 

Wed., July 10th at Noon,  Riverwalk Picnic Shelter  

Noon Concert 

 

Thurs, July 11th at 10:30 am,  Chelan Public Library 

Children’s Program 

 

Thurs. July 11th at Noon,  Chelan Methodist Church  

Noon Concert 

 

Fri., July 12th at 10:00 am,  Sip & Stroll between  

St. Andrew’s Courtyard & Riverwalk Park 

 

Fri., July 12th at Noon,  Riverwalk Picnic Shelter  

Noon Concert 

 

Fri., July 12th at 6:30 pm,  St. Francis Catholic Church 

Concert Preview 

 

Fri., July 12th at 7:30 pm,  St. Francis Catholic Church 

Classics Concert 

 

Sat., July 13th at 7:30 pm,  Riverwalk Pavilion 

Pops in the Park 

 

For more information and a list of the winery 

concerts, go to the website, Bachfest.org 



   Camp Cross is a unique place set in God’s beauty. Camp Cross is a Christian community  
   serving the critical purpose of transforming the lives of youth, young adults and all  
   people in the Episcopal Diocese of Spokane and beyond. Camp Cross is a treasure that  
   needs to be nurtured and upheld by those who have benefited from the Camp Cross  
   experience, in order to provide deep spiritual encounters for generations to come. 
 

VISION 
To be a creative and compelling witness to Jesus Christ by unlocking the radical power of youth to embody inclusive love,   
transform each other & and their communities and take their experiences out into the world. 

CORE VALUES      
Christ is at the center of all we do. Each of us seeks to be a compelling witness to Jesus. We are aware, sensitive and accepting  
of all people where ever they are in their spiritual journey. 

We seek to offer a life impacting experience for every person (campers and staff) involved in our summer camp experience. 

We strive for this Christian camp experience to make a difference in the world upon the campers and staff return to their      
congregations and communities. 

We will live together at camp in a “community way” of clear expectations, agreement and mutual accountability and care for 
one another. 

We will all agree to live by our stated covenant and all will be accountable to that agreement. 
We expect to live in a camp environment that fosters unconditional welcome, acceptance and extraordinary respect. 

The staff will seek to serve Christ in all persons and to respect the dignity of every human being. 
We will proclaim by word and example the Good News of Jesus Christ through fun, joy and celebration.  
We will speak the truth in love for the purpose of building up the body in Christ. 

Camp Cross is an Episcopal camp operated through the Episcopal Diocese of Spokane.  We welcome campers of all faiths and back-
grounds to live and grow in Christian community built on Episcopal and Christian theology. At Camp Cross, we are dedicated to 
building the Kingdom of God by cultivating in our guests the capacity to pray, serve and care for one another with the respect that all 
people deserve. 

Camp Contact Information:                            Registration Website: 
For all inquiries about session registration.                              https://www.campcross.org/Register/registration-                          
Hours:  M-Thurs 8:30a-4p & Fri 8:30a-12p                                                                                                    process.html  

Phone:  509.624.3191  
Fax:      509.747.0049 
Email: campcross@spokanediocese.org 

CAMP CROSS 
42353 W. Coeur d’Alene Lake Shore 
Coeur d’Alene, ID 83814 

Camp Cross Summer/Fall Schedule: 
July  7-12    
Intermediate Camp 
 

July 14-19   
Arts Camp 
 

July 21-26   
Outdoor Adventure Camp 

 
July 28 - August 2       
Mid High Camp 
 

August 4-10           
Sr. High Camp 
   

August 22-25         

Young Adult camp 
 
August 30 - September 2      
Labor Day Family Camp 
 

September 6 - 8    
Queer Camp 

Diocese News 

The Rt. Rev. Sean Rowe, bishop of Northwest Pennsylvania     
and bishop provisional of Western New York, was elected      
and confirmed June 26 at the 81st General Convention to  
serve as the 28th presiding bishop. His nine-year term as    
presiding bishop, the face and voice of The Episcopal      
Church and its chief pastor, begins Nov. 1.   
 

For more information go to : https://episcopalnewsservice.org/ 
2024/06/26/breaking-sean-rowe-elected-28th-presiding-bishop-will-
begin-nine-year-term-nov-1/ 

https://www.spokanediocese.org/
mailto:campcross@spokanediocese.org


 

Morning Examen 

As you begin your day,  
notice how you are feeling,  

offer gratitude to God  
for being present with you,  
and scan your day ahead. 

 
Hold the following wonderings as you  
watch for and welcome Christ today: 

 
What am I curious about? 

 
Who do I need to listen to? 

 
Inhale: 

Spirit, give me curiosity. 
 

Exhale: 
Christ, give me courage. 

 

Evening Examen 

As you end your day,  
notice how you are feeling,  

offer gratitude to God  
for being  with you,  

and scan the day behind you. 
 

Hold the following wonderings  
as you  reflect on where you  

recognized and welcomed Christ: 
 

What piqued my curiosity? 
 

Who surprised me? 
 

Inhale: 
God, make me vulnerable. 

 
Exhale: 

Open me to change. 
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